STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF KENYA AT THE 35TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
    (23 January 2020, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the participation of the delegation of Kenya to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the delegation for the presentation of their comprehensive national report.
We make the following two recommendations:

i. Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography to strengthen and harmonise existing national laws and policies.
ii. Take further steps to address all allegations of extrajudicial killings, enforced disappearances and excessive use of force by police officers and ensure prosecutions of offenders.
2. On normative and legislative frameworks, we welcome the adoption of the National Policy and Action Plan on Human Rights which gives full effect to the Bill of Rights in the Constitution. It is our view that this policy will provide the basis for which Kenya continues to promote and protect fundamental human rights and freedoms.  We also note with appreciation, increased resources towards protection of human rights, including efforts on mainstreaming of human rights education and training in the public sector. 
3. We wish Kenya a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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